

CORPUS CHRISTI

Newsletter 22nd November 2019 Issue 11

Today we wished Mrs Kerr all the very best as she begins her maternity leave. We look forward to sharing her happy news once her baby arrives.



From the Headteachers

Thank you

We thank all of you who supported the family of Blanca Quilumba, who sadly passed away on 4th November. The family were touched by the support they received at her funeral mass yesterday, as well as your kind contributions to their fund raising which will secure the immediate future for Blanca's sons Jose and Martin. Please keep the family in your prayers.

Collection of children

It is important that all children are picked up on time everyday whether it be after school, after activity clubs or after After School Care. Staff have their own family commitments so it is important that they are not supervising uncollected children. Please ensure that you have organised alternative contacts who can collect your children in case of an emergency situation arises or where you are going to be late.

Announcements

Reception & Year 6 Height & Weight Measurement Programme

On 26th November all children in Reception & Year 6 will have their weight and height measured by our school nursing team. If you **DO NOT** wish your child to participate in this programme please complete the reply slip that was given to children this week with information about the programme.

Corpus Christi Parish Christmas Draw

Thank you for supporting the Parish Christmas Draw. Counterfoils and money can be returned to the school office along with any unsold tickets. The Grand Draw will take place during the Parish Christmas Party which will be held on Saturday 14th December 2019 at 7pm.

Applications for Reception Class 2020

Nursery parents need to apply online through your home borough for your child's Reception Class place 2020. The application process is now open and closes on Tuesday 15th January 2020.

DATES TO REMEMBER

Mon 25 th Nov	Nursery Trip to Brixton Windmill
Tues 26 th Nov	Height & Weight Measurement programme for Reception & Year 6 Children
Thurs 28 th Nov	<u>Mufti Day</u>
Fri 29 th Nov	9am Class 10 Assembly 9am Lolly Decorating - Holy Family Room Junior Choir singing at: 3.45pm Sainsbury's Brixton Water Lane; 4.20pm Squire & Patrners, Ferndale Road 5.00pm Morleys Department Store
Sat 30 th Nov 12 noon - 4pm	CHRISTMAS — FAIR—

After School Activity Clubs Spring Term 2020

29/11/2019 - Clubs Booklet and questionnaire will be released

12/12/2019 - Outstanding Balances must be cleared by this date

13/12/2019 - Deadline for applications

18/12/2019 - Successful applications will be notified

03/01/2020 - Payment must be made to secure your child's place

06/01/2020 - Any unsecured places will be released on a first come first served basis

<u>Deposits for Residential Trips 2020 -</u> Years 4, 5 & 6

Deposits should now have been paid for your child's residential trip next year.

Attendance 11th Nov - 15th Nov 2019

CLASS	%
3	100
8	100
10	100
12	100
4	99.3
9	98.9
5	98.6
11	98.5
6	98.3
7	97.9
1	97.2
13	96.5
2	96.3
N	96.1
14	95.1

Congratulations to Classes 3, 8, 10 & 12 on their 100% attendance.



You can follow Corpus Christi School on twitter and keep up to date with the latest news, trips and events that happen during the school year.

Find us on twitter@ccbrixton

At assembly on Monday the school presented the NSPCC a with a cheque for £3470.00. Thank you to the children and their families for your very generous donations.



Year 6 had a wonderul trip this week to the Globe Theatre and an exciting walk along the South Bank.

Merit Awards for the week ending 15th Nov 2019

Nursery P/T	All of the Class
Nursery F/T	All of the Class
Class 1	Elina O
Class 2	Aida B K
Class 3	Albert B
Class 4	Aurora P
Class 5	Vesper S N
Class 6	Isla W
Class 7	Thomas K
Class 8	Nathan A
Class 9	Gabriel o
Class 10	Charlotte L
Class 11	Beatriz F D
Class 12	Serena A
Class 13	Ivo A W
Class 14	Mirage K

Parents' Zone

Wellness Kits Christmas 2019

Thank you very much for the donations received so far.

Donations can be brought to the school office for the homeless charity this Christmas. Items that are needed are warm socks, hats, gloves & scarves. Toiletries including toothpaste, toothbrushes & deodorant.

Yoga

Hatha yoga class - all levels welcome Wednesday evenings 7-8pm

Upper Hall, Corpus Christi School entrance through the black gates (leading to the Junior site) across the road from Main Office on Trent Road £10 drop-in, £8 concessions Limited space.

Please text Alex to book: 07818205058

Parents' Association News



Preparations are beginning for our wonderful annual event.

12 noon - 4pm

Saturday 30th November Count Down To Our Christmas Fair

9am Friday 29th Nov Lolly decorating Holy Family Room.

Remember to order your Christmas tree before Monday 25th Nov. Delivery is available to local addresses. Orders and payment must be made through the School Uniform Shop:

https://www.corpuschristischool.co.uk/our-school/uniform

Toy/Book & Teddy Bear Donations

Donations can be left in bags in the Infant playground by the sheds. If raining please bring to the school office.

Chocolate Tombola

Donations for Chocolate Tombola can brought to the School Office.



Tickets are 50p each and there are some amazing prizes to be won. <u>Counterfoils and money can be</u> returned to the school office before the fair and any unsold tickets please also return these to school.

CHRISTMAS FAIR

SS PHILIP & JAMES CHURCH, POPLAR WALK, HERNE HILL, LONDON, SE24 OBS

SATURDAY 23RD NOVEMBER
11AM—2PM

DO JOIN THEM AND SUPPORT OUR LOCAL PARISH BY DOING SOME EARLY CHRISTMAS SHOPPING.